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Township of Brock Interoffice Memorandum  

 

To:  Mayor and Member of Council  

From:  Paul Lagrandeur, Director of Public Works 

Subject: Maple Beach Road – Streetlight Request 

Date:  Thursday, May 11, 2023 

During the December 5, 2022, Council meeting, staff were requested to investigate the 

possibility of installing streetlights between B25895 Maple Beach Road and Concession 3 

(Thorah).  

Staff proceed to obtain a layout from Hydro One and a quotation from our Contractor for the 

installation of the lights as per the layout provided. The cost of the installation was estimated to 

be $3,800.00. 

In accordance with the Municipal Streetlighting Policy, letter was sent to sixteen (16) property 

owners who are located within a 200-foot radius of the proposed new streetlights. The letter of 

March 21, 2023, requested property owners to confirm they would accept their $237.50 share of 

the streetlight installation. To date, we received eleven (11) responses. Of these, only four (4) 

residents agreed to pay their share of the capital costs. Seven (7) residents were not agreeable 

to paying their share and five (5) residents did not respond to the request. 

As a result of the above noted information and in accordance with our streetlighting policy, the 

installation of the new lights will not proceed. 

 
End of Memorandum 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

 
________________________________ 
Paul Lagrandeur  
Director of Public Works  

 


